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Promotions
House of Soke (Soke Dwight Childress)

Congratulations to Ronnie Ling on promotion to the redbelt rank of Hanshi

Congratulations to Nate Brown on promotion to the redbelt rank of Hanshi
Congratulations to Scott Dellinger on promotion to the redbelt rank of Kyoshi
Congratulations to Paris Childress on promotion to the redbelt rank of Kyoshi
Congratulations to Sensei Jennifer Underwood on promotion to the blackbelt rank of Godan (5th Degree)
Congratulations to Sensei Trenton Bullock on promotion to the blackbelt rank of Godan (5th Degree)
Congratulations to Sensei Muhammad Shamsiddeen on promotion to the blackbelt rank of Godan (5th Degree)
Congratulations to Sensei Antoinette Montgomery on promotion to the blackbelt rank of Yodan (4th Degree)
Congratulations to Sensei Hoang Le on promotion to the blackbelt rank of Yodan (4th Degree)
Congratulations to Sensei Chris Bennett on promotion to the blackbelt rank of Yodan (4th Degree)
Congratulations to Sensei Steve Kalinoski on promotion to the blackbelt rank of Sandan (3rd Degree)
House of Soke  II
Congratulations to Sensei Chris Kelly on promotion to the blackbelt rank of  Godan (5th Degree)
Congratulations to Sensei Joey Brown on promotion to the blackbelt rank of Sandan (3rd Degree)
Congratulations to Sensei Eric Calvert on promotion to the blackbelt rank of Nidan (2nd Degree)
Congratulations to Stuart Corbett on earning the rank of Green Belt 

Congratulations to Dwayne Fields on earning the rank of Green Belt 
Congratulations to Joshua Kelly on earning the rank of Yellow Belt

SNAP Fitness

Congratulations to Alex Gray on earning the rank of Brown Belt
House of Soke (Soke Dwight Childress)
The reunion was a powerful rewarding experience and I loved the young people.  Next Level thinking: all BSR/KZI black belts are true peaceful warriors.  Distinguishing gender is inappropriate - get over it (who are we?)…Love Soke

There are three new videos on Youtube’s Staninfire1’s channel: http://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=staninfire1&aq=0&oq=staninfire concerning the recent convention.  Kudos to Hanshi Leary for great work in compiling these videos.
BSR Modern Martial Arts School
BSR Modern Martial Arts welcomes new student Stylz Richards. 

Reminder that the old school skull patches are back! Get yours today! Call the dojo @ 704-584-9026 to place order.  OUS!

Congratulations to Sensei Antoinette Montgomery on her promotion to the rank of Yodan by the Soke.  

Congratulations to all Ken Zen Ichii students on your promotions. We want to all those involved in hosting the recent Ken Zen Ichii conference including Sensei Bellamy for his assistance with the cane seminar.

  
We will be closed during the upcoming holidays on the following dates: the week of November 22- 26 and December 24.
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SNAP Fitness

The uniting or joining of forces keep the KZI karate system alive and well.  Thank you to all who attended the United BSR/KZI conference at Vassar College. A special thanks to all of the Black Belts and students for their support in making this first conference a success.  Thank you to all of the Black Belt instructors who took the time to facilitate a workshop.  Thank you to Charles Gray on taking 5000 (yes, this is the correct #) pictures at this event which are posted on facebook, at Ken Zen Ichi at Snap fitness. 
 
Welcome Back Kaitlyn Bottamedi and Eduardo Costa (who came back from Brazil)

Our condolences to the Stern family on the loss of wife and mother Dina Stern.  Dina had fought hard against her battle with breast cancer. Her husband Adam and two daughters Danielle 7 and Sarah 5 were dedicated students to KZI karate until they moved to Westchester 4 mos. ago.

Brown belt student, Elizabeth Bellissimo has been named our "ambassador" and official representative of Ken Zen Ichi Karate at Snap fitness. She is always there to lend a sincere encouraging word to all her fellow class mates. Her positive attitude is contagious and she represents and promotes the KZI karate system with excitement and enthusiasm.  

House of Soke II

Welcome new student Austyn Raines.

Our condolences, prayers and best wishes to Bob Grail and family with the recent loss of his father-in law and to David Desilva and his family for the recent loss of his aunt.
Congratulations to all our recent blackbelt promotions including Sensei Trent Bullock, Sensei Hoang Le,  Sensei Chris Bennett and Sensei Steve Kalinoski who received their promotions at the recent Ken Zen Ichii conference in New York.  Congratulations to Sensei Chris Kelly, Sensei Joey Brown, and Sensei Eric Calvert on your recent promotions at the House of Soke II.

Sensei Clive Wilson recently turned 50! Happy Birthday Sensei.

House of Soke II wishes a speedy recovery to Kyoshi Joe Mansfield

Hanshi Leary, Sensei Kelly, Sensei Calvert, Bob Grail and Marilyn Kelly recently participated in a Grappling Tournament and did an outstanding job representing the dojo and BSR. Comments from a large number of those present centered around the question "You're a Karate School?"


All BSR members are urged to utilize YouTube and other internet media. The opportunity to learn and study BSR, as well as communicate with BSR members, is available.
Sapphire Dragons
The Sapphire Dragons and I want to express our gratitude for all those who made it possible. Special Thanks To Shihan Baker who was the glue who kept us on track to organize the BSR/ KEN ZEN ICHII YOUTH SEMINAR.  A special thanks to all who traveled long distances to be here.  It was great to see everybody again. Your presence made this a huge success.  Most of all, thanks to My Soke for coming; it brought joy to my heart to see him again.  Hopefully we will all meet again soon…Hanshi Ling

KZI - Tennessee 

The BSR website (www.bsrwarriors.com) is being redesigned and should re-launch by the end of the year. During this time it may occasionally be down. Any suggestions for services or features should be forwarded to Shihan Calabrase at mcalabrase@bsrwarriors.com . A full list of features will be made available soon. We look forward to seeing everyone on the new site.

A great thanks to those who organized the October BSR Unification Conference. It was great to see everyone and to be back in NY. Looking forward to the next time. 
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Ken Zen Ichi Peaceful Warriors  

The International United BSR/Ken Zen Ichii Conference was highly successful due to the fact that everyone came together in unity and a spirit of love. First and foremost I’d like to thank Soke Childress for his vision; and for bridging the gap of some lost communication between Hanshi Tillery and the Ken Zen Ichi Peaceful Warriors and the House of Soke. Now that the gap has been closed we are all looking forward to a continuous positive and working relationship.

I, Hanshi Tillery, would like to personally thank all of the instructors from House of Soke who came to New York to make the conference the success that is was. The great results we had would not have happened without you.  

The youth who witnessed this conference were highly fascinated and impressed by the spirit and expertise of all black belts who instructed and demonstrated their skills.

The feedback that I received from the parents was amazing.  They overall were very impressed with the information that their children received and retained.  Some students took their excitement to such a level that their parents “had” to go to Home Depot and buy wood for their children to break.

And a special thank you to Shihan Baker, Shihan Shamsadeen, Hanshi Ling, Sensei Caraway and Sensei Bradshaw for all the hours of preparation they put in to help make this Conference the success that it was.

The plan in the works now is that the Ken Zen Ichii Peaceful Warriors will make the adventure from New York to North Carolina House of Soke.

Premier Modern Martial Arts School

Premier Modern Martial Arts School had its first class on October 25, 2011.  We are located in the Premier Inc. corporate building in Ballantyne, NC.  Our mailing address is 13034 Ballantyne Corporate Place, Charlotte, NC and my email (Sensei Trenton Bullock) is kzi_sensei@mailunite.com
Welcome new students Kapa Yang, Chris Martin, Lee Godfrey, and Stephanie Grantham.

Ken Zen Ichii Japan

All is going well.

Hudson Valley RyuTe Kan (Kyoshi Joe Mansfield)
I would like to be when my day comes, Deep in /around fellow Martial Artist / Plan B would beside a Tiger.

Thank you all for the care / concern I got after passing out at College Hill. 
The standing ovation when I walked into the seminars was over whelming. I love you all. OS!
Thank you Delores Childress for making me as comfortable as possible till the ambulance arrived.
Thank you Hanshi Leary for standing TALL over me, 
Thank you Renshi Dawes for breaking 1/3 my fall, you now know I am Not a light weight! 
Thank you Hanshi Tillery for too making me comfortable till ambulance arrived.
Thank you to my wife Juliana for holding my hand.
Thank you for the lady who took my pulse, the gentleman who should up who was an EMT before the ambulance.
This is what I remembered, with half conscience. I am sure I am missing many others to thank.

Dear Instructors, when I arrived at Vassar College after my falling / hospital visit, after the standing ovation. Several younger Black Belts came up, introduced themselves to me and said they were glad to meet me. I am very happy we are Old School and have tons of manners and respect for each other. That is a direct reflection of their instructors, to you I bow.

Thank you Renshi Barbara Dawes and Sensei Scott Surhe for presenting the Ryukyu Kempo seminar on my behalf. I heard and received e mails from those who enjoyed your clinic. OS

If I could say the way I feel, the words would not be the same. Everything changes so grin and bear it. I have!  OS
 

KZI NEWSLETTER – November 2011

Page 4 of 4
Miscellaneous

Congratulations to Godan Muhammad Shamsiddeen who was married on October 20, 2011 to Zahra Mohamed and for his promotion to Godan at the Poughkeepsie NY event…Shihan Marshal Shamsiddeen. 

An awesome time.  It is always powerful to see young, new, and “old” brothers and sisters reuniting together.  The energy was not missed even amongst the youngest of us.  Namaste… Delores Childress

To all who organized and made this conference possible, GREAT JOB!!!!!! Congratulations to all those who received promotions! I'm proud to be a part of the BSR family....... Sensei Watts

Congratulations to those that got promoted in NY at the BSR Conference.  Great job to those BSR individuals that were on the planning committee for the Conference.  It was great seeing everyone and it's been a long time.  Let's all of us keep in touch!... Sensei Caraway

Soke - I hope all is well with you & your family!! Senpai Turner & I are overwhelmed with you and your fantastic organization. Hanshi Tillery, Kyoshi Montgomery & his wife.  Renshi Montgomery treated us BETTER than any family that I have or know. Your Master Black Belts down to the white belts are beautiful people. Thank you for letting me & my Senpai come on down for this fabulous event. Please be well & I hope that I can visit you or we get together again at some point!! Osu!!...David “Buddha” Bunch, BuddhaStrike Combatives

Pearl’s of Wisdom

THE NEXT LEVEL? by Sensei Liggera, Sr. (excerpt)

So here I am again, sitting at my desk and trying to write this article.  This is one of many attempts at this.  Maybe this one will work.  

In the past I have shared these articles and enjoyed the process.  They have helped me work out the thoughts I have had during my journey in the Art and the system.  These I put out for both comment and discussion to the BSR community and invited both comment and criticism.  This latest one has created a lot of thought but with it a lot of angst.

In my fearfulness I finally appealed to a higher authority.  I admit that NOT so deep down I might have been hoping for someone to say that this was a bad idea.  Needless to say I received a great deal of information BUT no restraint.  Instead, in my mind’s eye, I could see a slow knowing smile and hear a rumble of laughter at what I was going through.

With that I both ask a question and put out a challenge.  WHAT’S NEXT?  Profound, eh.  And where does this come from.  This comes out of thoughts I have been having for the last couple of years and being furthered by the recent seminar that Soke hosted in North Carolina.  During the seminar there were promotions, technique, and of course interaction.  It was a good time.  But along the way another question was asked.  It was put out there:  where does this thing go?

Back in the day students were interested in what a guy named Dwight Childress was offering by the way of a martial art system.  They came and they learned.  Dwight was Soke.  That was it.  It did not matter if you liked him or not.  He was and is Soke.  And he has both taken and accepted that role for many years.  You would have to ask him which was harder through those years.

But now it is 2011, and Soke has said that he will not always be here.  He has also said quite plainly that it is up to the next generations to keep this together and move it forward.  But how does this happen, where is the next Soke?  One would have to be able to step up with the time and personality to accept this role with the ability to move promotions and the system forward in an objective manner.  One that is free from the ego getting in the way, a tall order….{Editors Note:  Part 2 will be presented in next month’s newsletter}

Editor’s Notes

Articles for the Ken Zen Ichii website and newsletter are being actively solicited.  Anyone who wants to submit an article should contact Sensei Michael Calabrase at mcalabrase@bsrwarriors.com or the editor at Noah_Valle@hotmail.com, (818) 395-0757.  
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